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Minister: Revd. Mark Robinson 07510782031 revdmarkr@gmail.com 
Treasurer: Amanda Harwood 
Pastorate Administrator: Stepanka Moysey Mob 07362592580 urcnlvg@gmail.com
Guest editor: Dorothy Blatcher

Dear Friends,
September draws us into harvest season. At Broxbourne and Hertford we will soon gather for our harvest services, and at Cheshunt we will celebrate in October. These moments matter. They remind us that every loaf of bread and every piece of fruit is a gift from God; seed given, soil nurtured, harvest gathered. As Paul writes, “God supplies seed to the sower and bread for food … and will enlarge the harvest of your righteousness” (2 Corinthians 9:10–11).
That is a wonderful promise. It tells us that harvest is never just about what we eat, but also about what we share. God grows in us a harvest of justice, kindness, and generosity. The apples and wheat on the harvest table point us to something larger; a vision where no one goes hungry, where food is valued, and where creation is treated with care.
As we celebrate in our different churches, let us give thanks for what we have received. And let us carry that thanksgiving into action: by sharing with those in need, by wasting less, by noticing the earth’s beauty, and by living generously with one another.
My prayer is that this harvest season will feed us in more ways than one: nourishing our bodies, yes, but also nourishing our hearts with gratitude, hope, and care for our neighbours.
Blessings,
Mark
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	Our harvest service will be led by Mark Robinson on Sunday 28 September.  Please bring tinned or dried goods for the Food Bank. If you are able to bring vegetables for decorating the church, please let an Elder know.
Followed by a faith bring and share lunch- all are welcome.



Letter from Gordon Kelso 
My family and I would like to thank everyone who sent good wishes to Dorothy whilst she went through the journey of her illness. All the cards, letters, phone calls, text messages and visits meant a lot to Dorothy and she appreciated everyone. I cannot name everyone in case I missed someone out but I have to say a big thank you to Mark for his steadfast and constant visits and phone calls to hear and see how Dorothy was, right up to the day she passed away when he arrived only minutes after she had passed. 
On the day of the Celebration of her Life I was overwhelmed by the number of people who wished to come and be with us as we said our last goodbyes to Dorothy. I would also wish to thank Mark in the way that the Service was carried out and also those who spoke the kind words about Dorothy. I do appreciate that it was a longer than usual Service but I knew that was what was required and I hope that everyone understands why.
The wake was also very well attended and much enjoyed by everyone, and I hope that they all had enough to eat and drink.
I have had so many comments from people saying that they thought the time at the Crematorium and at the College Arms was a fitting tribute to Dorothy’s Life.
Dorothy had a Tribute page where all the monies donated on line together with the money donated on the day is going to Isabel Hospice. I can tell you at the moment the amount collected so far is £2936.75 which the Isabel Hospice is so grateful to receive and I thank everybody for their generosity.
Gordon & Family
From Natasha and Iona Sure’e
‘Iona-Sure'e is 10 years old and celebrated her 10th birthday on the 3rd of August, with lots of God's love, lots of presents from friends, the church family (URC Broxbourne), and her family with smiles. Wow my daughter is a double digit now, where did the time go? I feel very honoured. Thanks to God for all your prayers and support, when I need it most. God bless all her health team around her.
A very thank you to everyone who made it possible to achieve Iona-Sure'e's special 10th birthday.  Especially, Dorothy Kelso, thank you for everything.  Even though you are no more with us, you did find a way to be part of this 10th birthday celebration. May your soul rest in peace in the hands of the Lord.
God richly bless you all. With much love from Iona-Sure'e & Natasha 
Don Wratten’s 90th birthday 
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On Sunday 20th July we wished Don a very happy birthday. 

From Julia Davies 
‘I'm back at home after 5 weeks at Danesbury, hoping for more physio soon and improved mobility and a more usable left hand/arm.  I'm really grateful to everyone for their cards, messages, visits and prayers - all have really helped’.
Prayer Themes for September 2025 – from Mark
Week 1 – Thanksgiving for God’s Gifts
Gratitude for the earth’s abundance — seed, soil, rain, and sun.
Focus: Farmers, growers, and those who bring food from field to table.
Week 2 – Justice in the Harvest
God’s call to share fairly.
Focus: Those who hunger, those displaced from their land, and campaigns for food justice.
Week 3 – Creation’s Care
Cherishing the earth as sacred gift.
Focus: Climate justice, sustainable living, and those working to protect land, air, and water.
Week 4 – Generosity as a Way of Life
The “harvest of righteousness” in our lives.
Focus: That our churches embody generosity, mercy, and hope in our communities.
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	The Reverends George Watt (Moderator of the URC's Thames North Synod) and Mark Robinson led our Pastorate service on 17 August on the theme of ‘Running to Jesus’. Thanks too to Debbie Pilgrim, our organist, for the wonderful music. 
Readings: John 21 and Hebrews 12:1-2.



Our services in September: 
	7 Sept 
	Commissioning service with communion
Please bring a donation to the food bank
PCSO Nick Platt hopes to visit during coffee and would be happy to advise anyone on personal and home safety.
	Mark Robinson

	14 Sept
	
	John Ellis

	21 Sept 
	
	Sandra Rose

	28 Sept
	Harvest Service
Please bring tinned or dried goods for the Food Bank. If you are able to bring vegetables and/or would like to help decorating the church, please let an Elder know.
Followed by faith bring and share lunch- all welcome
	Mark Robinson



A summer ‘harmony project’ invitation from Jill Nugent 
‘I invite you to take part in a little project with me over the summer - writing and illustrating scriptures from Mark’s Gospel. The idea is, for each of us that would like to be involved, to write out some verses of scripture from Mark’s gospel on an A4 piece of paper, then illustrate it in whatever way we want, so that together we can create a display of the chosen scriptures in the autumn. The idea is taken from my admiration for illuminated gospel manuscripts such as the Lindisfarne Gospels.
If you'd like to be involved, please contact me or via one of your church elders so that I can either allocate you some verses, or you can tell me which you'd like to do. That way we can make sure we have no duplicates. Thank you. I look forward to seeing what we can produce together.’
Some lovely artwork has been created over the Summer.  Jill will be in touch about an end date and possible exhibition. 
Jill’s next art drop in will be on Tuesday 16 September 2-3.30 in the lounge. 

REGULAR CHURCH ACTIVITIES FOR YOUR DIARY
COMET Mondays 2-4pm Please come along if you enjoy togetherness - that is meeting friends over a cuppa in the church hall and having a chat and possibly a game of Rummikub. 
SHORT MAT BOWLS Every Thursday evening in the church hall. Please speak to Alan Earl if you would like to join.
AFTER EIGHTS A programme of interesting talks in the church hall on the first Tuesday of the month 2-4pm.  If you are interested in attending a meeting please speak to Brenda McAuliffe or Marion Hall - or just go along 
PRAYER GATHERING every Wednesday at 8pm via Zoom for approximately 45 minutes. All are welcome to come and pray silently or aloud, or to be still and enjoy an oasis of peace - please contact Rosemary Woodall for further information email rosemary.woodall@ntlworld.com or to be included in the circulation list.
BIBLE STUDY and refreshments. Generally fortnightly in the Oasis Room at 2pm on Wednesdays. Next date: 3 September. Contact: Laurence Sinden.

ADVANCE NOTICE OF EVENTS
SEPTEMBER 
Wednesday 3rd 2-4 Bible study group 
Also Elders’ meeting 
Tuesday 16 September 2-3.30 Art drop in in the lounge
Sunday 28th Harvest service and faith lunch 
NOVEMBER 9th Remembrance Sunday 
Sunday 23rd, Church meeting following the service 
DECEMBER 
Sunday 7th Toy Service 
14th 6pm Carols by Candlelight with the Broxbourne Handbell Ringers  
21st Christingle service

Christmas Market Saturday 29 November 10.30-2.00
Please let me know if you can help in any way, setting up, running a stall, packing away, standing in while a stall holder grabs a break etc. If you would like to book a stall please would you do so through Mary Bite hallletssec@hotmail.com (many thanks Mary) Tables are £12.00. 
There will be many craft stalls, light lunches, refreshments and favourite church stalls. 
Dorothy Blatcher 

EVENTS IN OUR CHURCH HALL—September 
Tuesday 2nd 2.00pm After 8s ‘Bringing up baby- a man’s story of bringing up a child’. 
Tuesday 16th 7.30 for 8pm Friends of Lowewood Museum ‘Serious crime in the Borough of Broxbourne 1570-1870’ Ken Griffith. 

Saturday 27th 7.30pm Hoddesdon Music Club The English Piano Trio – works by Haydn, Schubert, Rachmaninov and Schumann. 
Tuesday 30th 8.00pm SE Herts RSPB Claire Robinson, Herts & Middx Wildlife Trust. ‘Animal senses – sight, smell, hearing, touch and taste across the animal kingdom and who has the best sense’. Open to all. 
Young Life Camp Highlights 
Hi everyone.
We had a great time at camp this year, many big steps in faith made from our time at camp and some amazing memories made. Thank you all for helping make this possible.
May God bless you all for your continued support in this ministry. 
James Blunderfield 

Poster found on a church in France (from Mary) 
"When you enter this Church, it may be possible that you hear the call of God. However, it is unlikely that He will call you on your mobile.
Thank you for turning off your phones.
If you want to talk to God, enter, choose a quiet place and talk to Him
If you want to see him, send him a text whilst driving!"
Amanda’s Eco-Hint for September 2025
There are lots of berries on the bushes and trees. Does that mean an early Autumn?  If so, the birds will have a feast, then not much – a long winter ahead.  They will need our help with food and water. Check bushes before trimming them, in case of any late nestlings.
If you come across any sheets of bubblewrap, hold on to them. They cost a lot to buy, but are invaluable during cold weather. Use them to wrap pots to prevent frost damage, or use them to cover plants as frost protection.   Large sheets could be used to line greenhouse windows, or even house windows in cold rooms.
Lift pots, raise them by putting large stones, bricks or pieces of polystyrene underneath them.  To prevent slugs, insects etc from over-wintering in them, and to aid drainage for plants.
If you have a nesting box, which is not being used, now is a good time to empty it of old nesting materials, and sterilise it by pouring boiling water in it, so that it can be used as a winter shelter or roost by birds, small mammals or dormant butterflies.   
Now is also the time to strim wildlife gardens, to remove cut grass and sow flower seeds for next year.

Wildlife Monitoring at St Augustine’s and St Laurence graveyards. 
We continue to monitor wildlife at the two Parish graveyards as part of their Eco status, and give advice.  On 25 July we spotted: butterflies - Speckled Wood, Red Admiral, Gatekeeper, large and small white, Comma, Jersey Tiger; dragonflies - Brown Hawker and Southern Hawker; and many types of bee.  There was plenty of food - apples, acorns, berries etc. Birds included Blackcaps, Goldcrests, Goldfinches and Great, Blue and Long-tailed Tits.  Let me know if you would like to join a half hour survey at either graveyard. 
Dorothy Blatcher (Secretary, SE Herts RSPB Local Group) 
Recycling rubbish – from Mary Bite 
Mary has advised hirers that "We do not have facilities to recycle and therefore please ensure all your members are aware to take their rubbish home please.
Our poor cleaner is now fed up of separating items from the bins and having to take these items home with him to recycle. These include plastic items, especially bottles, cardboard/paper and some tins. There should be minimal items in the bins ie tea bags, as sadly some are not able to be put in any food bin, sweet wrappers etc
I have asked him to make me aware of days when bins have recyclable items in them.
Thank you for your understanding.’’
Update: Rubbish from Church folk can be collected free but not from hirers. Broxbourne Council will not issue recycling boxes or collect recycling from Churches. How much recycling do we generate? Do we need boxes? When we have Markets etc we take the rubbish home with us and we expect that all those who lead groups in the Church ensure that this is done too. Please! 
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